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All Things Come of Thee, O Lord, and of Thine 
Own Have We Given Thee (1 Chronicles 29:14b) 

 

Dear Friends, 

Over the years, my father used to go fishing off the coast of Rhode 
Island. In time, I joined him, heading out on the water with a friend of 
his, Lang Hemmingway, and sometimes with my friend Jeff Emes, in 
tow. They were one of the greatest parts of my vacations as a young man. 
We would leave early, make our way toward Fishers Island, and fish the 
waters for Bluefish, Bonita and Stripped Bass. But, every trip would end 
by fishing the ocean’s bottoms for flounder. At that time, flounder were 
plentiful in the Long Island Sound and those parts of the Atlantic. Lang 
would guide the boat to where the sea gulls were feeding on the tiny 
minnows which the blues were striking, and then steer it over the rock 
reefs around which the flounder gathered. These fishing trips were the 
stuff of family lore, the flounder some of the best meals I remember, and 
Dad’s stories live on in my memory. 

Today, the flounder are depleted. There are commercial and recreational 
limits in place in an attempt to rebuild the population. That part of the 
Atlantic seaboard has drastically changed, and for many, is little more 
than a memory. 

As we move into our Fall Stewardship Campaign, I find myself thinking 
about Dad's stories about the coast of Rhode Island. The Christian faith 
is, I think, desperately needed today - desperately needed to remind us 
that what we call "ownership" is not really ownership at all. Face it. We 
do not own the earth. We do not own the seas. Truth be told, we do not 
really own anything. Everything that we have and everything we are be­
longs to God. It is only ours on loan. What we do with it is our way of 
giving thanks. As Wendell Berry once said, “It is possible, I think, to say 
that... a Christian agriculture [is] formed upon the understanding that it is 
sinful for people to misuse or destroy what they did not make. The 
Creation is a unique, irreplaceable gift, therefore to be used with humility, 
respect, and skill.” 

I hope that this season of celebrating how Emmanuel is Rich in Love 
has given you and your family the time to reflect on how blessed we are 
at Emmanuel. Like my memories of fishing with my father, I hope that 
you have shared stories about how this parish has touched your life and 
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the lives of those in the world we serve. I pray 
that over the coming weeks you will be 
challenged to recommit yourselves to the 
mission and ministry that we share in this place 
- for God has given us abundant life and we 
have been richly blessed with love and the 
power of the Spirit. In the midst of all, I ask 
you to remember, as we serve this world in 
Christ’s name with love, humility, respect and 
skill, the Holy Spirit is at work quietly among 
us. 
 
Our Fall Campaign is well underway. Its theme 
Rich in Love, includes a note writing 
campaign that is intended to touch every 
household. On October 20, worship reflections 
will be offered by Jerre Birdsong and Jerry 
Cooper. That same morning, our Forum 
presentation will be led by Lissa Johnson, 

Stewardship Quote 
 

From Anthony de Mello's book, One Minute 
Wisdom: 
"How would spirituality help a man like me?" Asked 
the business man. 
"It would help you have more," said the master 
"How?" The man asked. 
"By teaching you to desire less!" replied the master. 
  

Mark DeYoung and Diana Knapp, our Fall 
Campaign Chairs, and our Treasurer. On 
October 27, we will celebrate the 30 years of 
service that our Memorial Garden has offered to 
our community. This Fall Campaign will 
culminate with our Pledge Card In-Gathering 
on November 10th. All of these people, along 
with our Stewardship Committee, deserve our 
thanks for all they are doing this year! God has 
blessed us indeed, as a faith community. 

 
Faithfully yours, 

 
Daniel 

Webster-Rock Hill Ministries 
2013 Adopt-A-Family Programs 

 
The Thanksgiving Basket and Christmas Adopt-A-
Family programs have begun registration.  
 
These holiday programs help serve our neighbors in 
need and let them know they are not alone. Donor 
forms are on the bulletin board at the Dining Room 
entrance.  
 
Additional information can be obtained by calling the 
Ministries @ 961-5082. 

October is Domestic Violence 
Awareness Month.   

 
As part of our mission to Lydia’s House, a home 
for women and children who have experienced 
domestic violence, we will collect disposable 
diapers (especially larger sizes), feminine products, 
and items such as liquid laundry detergent, toilet 
paper, and paper towels until Sunday, Oct. 27.  
 
Please place your contributions in the box 
designated for Lydia’s House in the Dining Room.  
If you have questions, please call Laura McCord at 
963-0481. 
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When my husband, John, suggested we sign up for 
Emmanuel’s Inquirers’ Class, my first response was 
less than enthusiastic. Weren’t our Sundays busy 
enough? Wasn’t our knowledge of the Episcopal 
Church adequate? After all, I was baptized in an 
Episcopal church, we have been attending services at 
Emmanuel for a year, plus we have our very own 
copies of the Book of Common Prayer AND the Revised 
Common Lectionary. Wasn’t that enough? 
 
Fortunately, the wishes of my inquiring husband 
prevailed and we joined the recent four-session 
program. What a great decision! Not only have we 
been refreshed on the basics of the faith, but we have 
also absorbed some interesting details and insights. 
Working in tandem, Dan and Martie have provided 
excellent presentations to their small but attentive 
audience. Videos, down-to-earth conversation, and 
hands-on reading of scripture are some of the teaching 

Inquiring Minds Want to Know! 
By Judy Ermold 

One of the amazing things about Emmanuel is the 
wonderful, growing group of young families coming 
here regularly to love and serve the Lord. We all 
benefit from the energy, creativity, and vitality this 
group brings to our faith community. It doesn’t 
happen without the combined effort of some great 
leaders, and those leaders need your help to continue 
to nurture all our children in the faith. 
 
There are many ways to be involved, but right now, 
Beth and David Knapp and Diane and Stephen 
Knapp, leaders of Children’s’ Chapel are asking for 
helpers to keep this favorite Sunday morning program 
going for our kids ages 4-7. If you are willing to lead 
the children from the 9:00 service up to the Children’s 

Chapel before the readings, help with trips to the 
bathroom and lead the kids back down at 
communion time, you could be a “Shepherd”. If you 
would like to lead some of the chapel sessions with 
stories, games, and songs, you could talk to Beth 
about being a “Leader”. You would be missing the 
lessons and sermon just that one time, but also be 
rewarded with a life lesson upstairs! The Knapps will 
gladly mentor you into either position and help you 
with all you need to do it. 
 
Please take a moment to prayerfully ask whether you 
might be called to assist in this important and 
rewarding ministry. If so, please call or email Beth 
Knapp or me. 
   Martie Metzler 

Families Love Emmanuel; We Love our Families; Let’s Put Love in Action! 

tools they use. No topic is off-limits, and no 
question is dumb.  
 
Personally, I like being reminded of the compelling 
qualities of the Episcopal Church. How assuring it is 
to know that the authority of this faith is based on 
Scripture, Tradition, and Reason.  In our ongoing 
efforts to live as Christians, most of us at Emmanuel 
probably admit to being a “work in progress.” But 
we are also a congregation that cares about our 
neighbors, focuses on scriptural guidance rather than 
nonessential dogma, and not only tolerates but 
welcomes diversity.  
 
Yes, Inquirers’ Class has been a positive experience 
that John and I highly recommend to old and new 
Episcopalians, as well as to the uncommitted in 
search of a spiritual home base. I must, however, 
express one disappointment about the class: Too 
few” inquirers” showed up! Exploring the faith (and 
eating pizza) with Dan and Martie could have been 
even better with greater participation. 
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A Heartfelt Thank You! 
 

We would like to say thank you to all who attended our 
blessing at Emmanuel and for the good wishes we received 
from so many who were unable to be with us. You blessed us 
and loved us in more ways than we could ever have imagined. 
It was a great day we will remember and treasure all our lives.  
 
We would like to thank the vestry and the bishop for 
allowing our rector the Rev. Dan Appleyard to do this in his 
home parish. Many, many thanks to all who played a part in 
the preparations, service and reception. Your generosity and 
hard work are appreciated more than we can say. The Food 
Center was blessed too with nearly 400 items and the better 
part of $1500 so far. 
 
Rudy Walz and Bob Meinz 

The process of getting in sync with the church's teachings. 
 
This is the result of compiling the answers the Junior 
High class gave to the question, “What does spiritual 
journey mean?”   We tied this question and the 
answers to the preceding lesson on communion and 
what it means to them. 
 
Further, they displayed – whether or not they were 
aware of it – their belief in this journey as so many of 
them and their parents helped with the boot sale on 
Friday and Saturday.  They were aware that funds 
raised would enable them to go on their mission trip 
next summer where they will be able to reach out to 
people less fortunate.  They also know that many of 
the people attending the sale were able to purchase 

BUSY FALL FOR SR HI 
 
“We’re always trying to plan two or three 
events ahead,” said Senior High Youth 
Leader Jennifer Smerek. “There’s 
preparation for the confirmation of several 
of the youth and an understanding of the 
group’s role in that.  There’s the retreat to 
Deutsch’s Cabin, the car wash, and we’re 
already thinking about what the holidays 
bring.” 
 
“The youth are busy,” said Youth Minister 
Kevin Williams, “and with a lot of things 
besides youth group, but it’s all part of 
growing up in a very busy time.  We’re 
hoping that we are an important part of their 
lives.  Certainly, attendance has been good.” 
Deutsch’s Cabin, scheduled for October 19 
and 20, features programs of fellowship and 
understanding, and—a highlight for many—
Morning Prayer on the bluff overlooking the 
autumn landscape of the Gasconade River. 
 
The car wash is scheduled for October 27 
with all proceeds from the car wash going to 
Peace Meal at St. John’s.  A group worship is 
scheduled for the 10:30 service on 
November 3. 

JUNIOR HIGH NEWS 
items that they could not otherwise afford.  Two of 
the junior high girls came to me to tell how they 
“underwrote” a twenty-five cent purchase of a toy 
for a little child whose mother said they could not 
afford it. 
 
Although many of the youngsters were too shy to 
tell their 2013 mission trip stories, their presentation 
was delightful and uplifting. 
 
All work and no play....  So the youngsters and 
leaders took Sunday afternoon and enjoyed a 
hayride, corn maze, and funnel cakes. 
 
Now back to work.  On Sunday afternoon, October 
13, we will start work on projects for the Advent 
soup supper and giving tree. 

Bible Study 
 
Ron Crown is leading a study of the Gospel of Mark at 10:30 
a.m. in Room 214 each Sunday.  This oldest and shortest 
Gospel is described in The New Student Bible RSV as “a 
Gospel of exclamation points, full of words like amazed, 
astounded, terrified.”  Who is Mark?  To whom is he writing?  
What is his main message?  Good questions - interesting 
answers.  Join us.  Grow in faith. 
 
Betty Long 
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Understanding the Health Insurance  
Marketplace in Missouri 

 
Beginning October 1, 2013, Missourians will have new 
opportunities to find quality affordable health insurance through 
the new Health Insurance Marketplace.  If you have questions 
about what the Marketplace means for you, your family, or your 
small business, we’ve got answers. 
 
Jen Bersdale, Executive Director of Missouri Health Care for 
All, will explain what the new Marketplace is, who can shop in it, 
what’s for sale, and how to get help.  She’ll also explain what the 
new laws are that affect insurance companies and individuals. 
    
Missouri Health Care for All is a statewide, non-partisan, faith-and-
community-based, grassroots movement for quality-affordable 
health care for all Missourians. 
 

Date: Sunday, November 3, 2013      
Time: 2 pm        
Location: Transfiguration Episcopal Church 
1860 Lake St. Louis Blvd.    
Lake St. Louis, MO.  63367  

                                                            
Directions: About 1 mile south on Lake St. Louis Blvd. from 
Interstate 70 & Lake St. Louis Blvd.      
 

www.transfigurationchurch.org   
Questions: Call Rosemary at 636-281-1962   

Fellowship Dinners 

Continue 
 

Mark your calendars;  
the Fellowship Dinners  
October 16, 23 and 30,  
November 6 and 13,   

5:30-7:00pm 
$3 per person, $10 family max.  

 
The fall series runs until November 
13th.  We will take a break for the 
holidays, starting up again on January 
8th and go until February 26th. (And I 
am sure a spring session will follow!) 
 
Charlie Walch’s soup was such a hit 
last year that we also want to offer 
“Guest Chef” nights. So if anyone 
would like to share a favorite meal just 
let us know and we will gladly turn 
over the kitchen to you. 
 
As always watch Facebook if you want 
to know the menu in advance!  Audrey, 
Pam and I are looking forward to the 
dinners again. 
Thanks,    MJ 

Emmanuel Women’s Book Club 
 

October 28 at 7:00 p.m. 
 

A & J Adams - Portrait of a Marriage by Edith Gelles  
 
The marriage of John and Abigail Adams is one of the most extraordinary examples of passion 
and endurance that this country has ever witnessed. Theirs was a unique union, one based on mutual respect 
and ambition, intellect and equality. Using their letters, Abigail & John provides an inspirational portrait of a 
couple who weathered the trials of a revolution, and in so doing paved the way for the birth of a nation.  



Angelus Vol. 48, No. 4 – October 15, 2013 Page 6 

 

 

Trinity Institute: Save the Date! 
 
Trinity Institute’s 43rd National Theological Conference: The Good News Now: Evolving with the 
Gospel of Jesus, will be held November 22 – 23, 2013 at Emmanuel Episcopal Church. 
 
The story of Jesus has spoken powerfully to generations for more than two millennia, but how has it 

continued to be made relevant over thousands of years?  In late November, a diverse group of leading 

scholars and theologians will take up the challenge of articulating the story of Jesus anew. At Trinity 

Institute’s 43rd National Theological Conference, The Good News Now: Evolving with the Gospel of Jesus, 

they will consider how historic tenets of the faith address current realities and relate fresh and 

meaningful ways to recount the story for these times.  

 

Participation is open to clergy and laypersons of all faith traditions.  Emmanuel Episcopal Church will 

be the local host via live, interactive webcast. 

 

“I anticipate a challenging and enjoyable time together. Our understanding of 

Scripture is always changing! I suspect that everyone who attends will find new 

insights about their faith by the end of this conference.” – The Rev. Daniel S. 

Appleyard 

 

This two-day conference will focus on three main questions:  

 

“What’s the Good News about Religion?” 

“What’s the Good News about the Cross of Christ?” 

“What’s the Good News about Abundant Life?” 

 

For registration and information, visit our website or contact Susan at the Emmanuel office. 

 

www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 
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E-Waste Recycling Event 
 

Thursday, October 17, 8am-2pm       Webster University    Parking Lot O 
 
A variety of electronics will be accepted for proper recycling at no charge to University students, faculty, 
staff,  Webster Groves residents, and area schools from 8 a.m. to 2 p.m. on Thursday, October 17, in parking 
lot O, which is east of the parking garage on Garden Avenue. Signs around campus will direct you to the recy-
cling drop-off location. 

What's Accepted? 
• Computers, Laptops, 
Printers, Scanners, Fax 
• TVs, gaming consoles, 
VCR's, DVD players 
• Cell phones 
• Any battery-operated 
device 
• Batteries 
• CDs/DVDs 
• Small corded appliances  
 

 
(radios, blenders, toasters, 
etc.) 
• Large corded appliances 
(stoves, refrigerators, etc.) 
• Lab equipment 
• Medical equipment 
• Power tools and lawn 
equipment 
• Ferrous and non-ferrous 
scrap metal  
• Light bulbs  

What's Not Accepted? 
• Hazardous chemicals 
• Vehicles, boats 
• Textiles, shoes, furniture 

Empty Bowls seeks to raise awareness 
about hunger and raise money to help the 
Ministries address this very present need in 
the Webster Groves and Rock Hill 
communities.  It symbolically centers on a 
shared meal of soup and bread.  
 

For this event local artists and students 
create and donate handmade decorative 
bowls made of pottery, wood, glass, metal, 
and other materials.   
 

Local restaurants and caterers donate the 
soup and bread.   
 

Local musicians share their talents.   
 

For a minimum $15 donation ($5 for 
students through high school and free for 
children under 5) participants may choose 
and take home one of the many donated 
bowls.  This is a good time for a good 
cause! 
 
All proceeds from the event will go 
directly to providing emergency food 
assistance and other needed services to 
families served by the Ministries. 
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You will want to mark your calendar to attend this 
special service.  Veterans Day will be observed at 
Emmanuel on Sunday, November 10, with special 
worship at the 5:30 p.m. service.    
 
We will honor both those who have served and 
those who are currently serving in the armed forces 
defending our country.  

During the service, we will pray by name for those 
who are currently serving in combat, current 
members of the armed forces and those who have 
died in service.   
 
Please use the form below or notify the parish office 
of those you wish to include in the prayers.  You can 
also email the information to 
sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org. 

Veterans Day Service 

Sunday, November 10, 5:30 p.m. 

Save the Date! 

      

     Name:  ________________________________ 

 

     In combat:  Iraq_____   Afghanistan_______   Other_____________________ 

 

     In Armed Forces: Army___ Navy____ Marine Corps____ Air Force____ 

 

     Died in service _______ 

ALL SAINTS DAY NECROLOGY 

If you would like to have the name of a loved one 
included in the All Saints Day necrology on 
Sunday, November 3, please contact either Susie 
Feldmann or Susan Baseley before 5:00 p.m. on 
Wednesday, October 30. 
  
Please provide the person’s Christian name rather 
than Mrs. J Doe. And let the office know which 
service you will attend on November 3. 

Adult Forum, October 27 
Memorial Garden /  
Lockwood Legacy 

 
As part of the continuing celebration of the 
anniversary of the Memorial Garden, Mimi 
Shipp, Martha LaFata, Charlie Walch and 
others will look back on the rich history of 
stewardship that has sustained 
Emmanuel and its people for 
almost 150 years.  We’ll also 
learn about the new 
Lockwood Legacy which will 
sustain the parish well into the 
future. 
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CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Dan Appleyard, Rector (ext 212) 
Martie Metzler, Assistant Priest (ext 218) 

Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 

Trent Patterson, Choir Director  
Chuck Peery, Organist  

Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 
Susan Baseley, Parish Administrator (ext 249) 

Susie Feldmann, Staff Assistant (ext 209) 
Bill Simokaitis, Staff Accountant (ext 210) 

Keith Ennis, Sexton 
Kelly Lakies & Dianna Kopopka, Part-time Sextons 

Glenn Dunn, Information Technology (ext 240) 
Angela MacBryde, Preschool Director (ext 123) 

 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Mary Lee (Mimi) Shipp, Senior Warden 
Martha LaFata, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 

Tammy Free & Linda Schuchman, Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Lynne Shields & Megan Wren,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & John Liss, Facilities Management 

Andrew Bleyer, Tricia Copeland 
& Angie MacBryde, FaithQuest 
Bill Cochran, Men of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Mart Mitchell, Mike & Maureen Walsh, 

Parish Family Life 
Kathleen Martin, Worship 

 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dappleyard@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mmetzler@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

sfeldmann@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
gdunn@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call the clergy cell phone at  
314-324-4115.  

Emmanuel 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Every year for the past ten years, the Caring 
Ministries Committee has sponsored a Blood Drive.  
This year, our  drive will be held on Saturday, Oct. 
26, 2013  from 8:00 AM-12:00 noon in the church 
dining room.    
 
It will be run by the Mississippi Valley Blood Center.  
Child care will be provided. Volunteers are also needed 
to help that day, and homemade cookies are needed.   
 
Starting on Sunday, October 6th, there will be a sign-
up table in the dining room during Adult Forum.   
Sign-up sheets for donors, volunteers, and cookie 
bakers will also be on the bulletin board outside the 
Food Center during the weeks prior to the drive.  
 
Invite your friends to become blood donors.  Any 
questions, call Katherine Ziegler at 961-3327, Pat 
Wiltse at 542-3655, or Peg Cooper at 821-1012.   
 

WALK-IN DONORS WILL ALSO  
BE WELCOME. 

 
This is a very important part of our ministry to our 
community, and it is one of the ways that you can 
contribute at no financial cost to yourself. 

 
News From the Rep 

 
This season marks Stage Manager 
Glenn Dunn's 40th Season with The 
Rep.   
 
He has been at the Rep longer than 
anyone else on the staff.   
 

Happy Anniversary Glenn! 
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Rummage Sale - Thank you!!! 
 
By Friday evening a week and a half ago the Dining Hall had 
been transformed into a “treasure trove palace” just waiting 
for customers to buy all the treasures.  Our Emmanuel 
adults and youth had hauled, sorted and priced tons of 
donated treasures most of Friday afternoon and evening.   
 

Saturday morning dawned cool and clear with early bird 
shoppers queuing up at 6:30am to have first crack at buying. 
And the customers just keep coming all morning long – 
Emmanuelites, people from the community and outlying 
areas and when the doors shut around 1pm we had brought 
in over $3800.   
 

Emmanuel came through again – either though the awesome 
volunteering, voluminous donations or just buying up of all our “treasures”.  Thank you one and all for your 
support. 
 

While we can’t thank everyone there are a few specially notes…. 
 

Clark Hotaling, Kevin Williams, Richard Keyes, Kevin MacBryde, Dan Burst, Mark DeYoung, Brett 
Newcomb and Don Lorino for being the best “pick-up” guys ever– picking up the furniture that is!! 
Susan Baseley for helping us with all the details related to using the dining room and our parish 
communication.  
Jim Groetsch for handling all our signage and publicity. 
Keith Ennis for handling the extra cleanup thoroughly and pleasantly.   

 

And to all of you who worked countless hours sorting, organizing, pricing, folding, cashiering, hauling, loading, 
setting up tables and tents, selling, bartering, counting money, boxing and bagging all the leftover items – 
special thanks goes to each and everyone of you.  The sale is a success because of you. 
 

This sale is an important part of us reaching our Mission Trip financial goals.  In the 7 years that we’ve held this 
sale we have raised almost $29,500 with every penny of that money going to support our three yearly Mission 
Trips.  
 

Thank you - Emmanuel Community - for your continued support,  
Phyllis Newcomb and Pam Belloli  

Emmanuel Play Readers is opening the new season 
with a new concept – two one-act plays. Mark your 
calendars for Friday, October 25th.  Doors open at 
6:30; show starts at 7PM with the price of admission 
only $4 to cover light refreshments. Taken from 
Relatively Speaking, the evening will start with Elaine 
May’s George Is Dead - a delicious study in the bliss of 
narcissism for those who can afford its more rarefied 
accoutrements, and the plague it can be to those in 

their orbit.  The second production, Honeymoon Hotel 
by Woody Allen, relates what happens when the 
members of a Long Island wedding (not Karl’s and 
Bunny’s) gone spectacularly wrong gather at a tacky 
motel (think Route 66) to trade accusations and 
recriminations over who did what to whom, spewing 
choicely worded observations at one another at 
head-spinning velocity.  Join us as we take a peek at 
what makes families so interesting! 

Emmanuel Play Readers 
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October 16 
Sandi Fischer 
 
October 17 
Megan Wren 
 
October 18 
Karen James 
Gavin Perry 
 
October 21 
Sarah Ernsky 
Fran Sherrill 
 
October 23 
Ann Bain 
Liana Jones 
 
October 24 
Katherine Ransden 
 
October 25 
Phoebe Dunn 
 
 

BIRTHDAYS ANNIVERSARIES 

October 27 
John Liss 
Tom Schaefer 
Katherine Ziegler 
 
October 28 
Gretchen Spalt 
Gary Tappana 
Stephane Varnon-
Hughes 
Isaac Weiland 
 
October 29 
Alina Castro 
Doris Ferguson 
Sally McGee 
Rita Rundquist 
 
October 30 
Sue Hooker 
 
October 31 
Jane Emerson 

October 19 
Matthew Keefer & 
Tammy Free 
 
October 20 
Lou & Sue Clauss 
Daniel & Jacklyn 
Jones 
 
October 21 
Richard & Jeannie 
Keyes 
 
October 22 
Kevin & Angie 
MacBryde 
 
October 23 
Jon & Jessica 
McIntosh 
 
October 24 
Darin & Melissa 
Micka 
 

October 26 
David & Caroline 
McCarthy 
 
October 27 
Tom & Peggy Schroe-
der 
 
October 28 
Harry & Sharon Prah 

October 20 
Team Captain – Clay 
Moss 
1st. Crucifer – Ella Moss 
Acolytes: Thomas 
Hotaling, Claire Hooker, 
Isabelle Appleyard, 
Emma Sabath, Ashley 
Maschmann 
 
October 27 
Team Captain – Hannah 
Myers 
1st. Crucifer – Charlie 
DeYoung 
Acolytes: Matt Walch, 
Elijah Myers, Rachel 
Fisher, Annie Buck, 
Sawyer Buck 
 

November 3 
Team Captain – Tom 
Florent 
1st. Crucifer – Maia 
Langdon 
Acolytes: Jack Love, Clio 
Langdon, Rachel Fisher, 
Emma Sabath, Kendra 
Howard 
 
November 10 
Team Captain – Claire 
Hooker 
1st. Crucifer – Isabella 
Crang 
Acolytes: Julianna Crang, 
Chloe Hooker, Isabelle 
Appleyard, Matt Walch, 
Lily Partridge 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE BAPTISMAL DATES FOR 2013 

 
Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism 
and Baptismal Preparation Session.  At 
least one parent must attend a preparation 
session before a child may be baptized at 

Emmanuel. You need not have set a baptismal date to 
come to one of these sessions.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing your 
child here, please come. This is a wonderful opportunity 
to learn more about baptism.  
 
Call Susie in the church office at 961-2393 to make a 
reservation.  A light supper is served. 
 
Baptism Dates  Preparation Class 
 
Nov. 3 at 10:30 a.m.  Nov. 5 at 6:00 p.m. 
Nov. 10 at 9:00 a.m.  Jan. 7 at 6:00 p.m. 
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 THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 
REQUESTED FOR: 
PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those 
you have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 

ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners: Ethan Allman, Aaron Faust, Nathaniel 
Baker, Adam Erickson 
 

Brian Maginn, Christie Maginn's son 
David Benning, Dorothy Saunders' nephew 
Jason Martens, Jen Dunn's brother 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew 
Frank Randazzo, friend of the Kuhns 
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS or TREATMENT 
Parishioners: Linda James, Joyce Devlin, Jen Dunn, 
Mary Tobermann, Katie Lawless 
 

Carl Smith, Sue’s husband 
Allison Reed, Cindy’s daughter 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Linda Murer, Nancy McClary's cousin 
Maisie Jane and her family, niece of Emily Spragens 
Donna Maginn, friend of Dee Margos 
Fritz Luckner, Anne Crown's father 
Anna, friend of Betsy Lindner 
Kenny Borino, Janet Dobbs’ brother 
Jodie Johnson, Lissa Johnson's mother 
Scarlett Dorman, friend of the Kuhns 
Rev. Robert & Pat Klein, friends of Groetschs 
Connor James Smith, Janet Fulford’s great-grandson 
Karol English Trudy Appel’s daughter 
Fran Gebhart, Doris Ferguson’s daughter 
Wayne Wagnon, Bill’s father 
McKenna, Riley, MJ Kuhn’s cousin 
Maurice Williams, Kevin’s father 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Caroline Birdsall, Sandra Nelson, Don 
Rose, Roberta Gehbauer, Laura Ullman, Grace 
Koerner, Nan Rimbach, Mary Ellen McCarthy, 
Sophie Owen 
 

Rissa Woodley, Ann McReynolds' aunt  
Margaret Clark, Dick's aunt 
Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Ann Neukomm, Mart Mitchell's aunt 
Coline Martines, Michael's mother 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Gabrielle Nelson, Sandy Nelson's granddaughter 
Wylma Teczar, Steve's mother 
 

RECUPERATING 
Parishioners: Joan Amerman, Rosemary Vorih, 
Burnell Esbenshade, John Meyer, Tom James, 
Eleanor Fletcher 
 

Laura Williams, Betsy's mother 
Steve Wilson, Lynne Shields' friend 
George Benson, Hilary Perkins step-father  
Erwin & Adeline Branahl, Sandy Cooper’s parents 
McKenna, Riley, MJ Kuhn’s cousin 
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners: Mary Dolores Baca 
 

Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Denny Douglass, Beth Dodd's cousin 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Rachael, Bill & Victoria Hudson's niece 
Alvin Stouffe, Bill Florent's brother-in-law 
Mike Karandief, Chris Knox's family friend 
Paula Coulton, Don & Stella Spalts' friend 
Lois Johnson, family friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Ed Heigl, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Sharon Geraghty, friend of Lisanne Schraer 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Stephanie Duensing, Lissa Johnson's sister 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Barbara Hulett, Maryellen Bell's friend 
Cathy Sheldon, Katie McGuigan’s daughter 
Janet Klumpp, Rod & Pat Wiltse's friend 
Linda Ott, Sandy Baker's friend 
John Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Frances Brown, Becki Jacoby's mother  
JoAnne Bryant, Becki Jacoby’s aunt 
Paula/Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's sister/brother-in-law  
Shirley Beckman, Diana Beckman’s mother 
Tim Daugherty, Debby Long’s son 
Debra Dean-Ciriani, Lisa Teczar’s friend 
Jean Pettid, Lisa (Sparks) Pettid’s mother-in-law 
Jessica Butler, Molly Clark’s friend 
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Vicki Barmann, Jen Marcus’ mother 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners: Jean Weingaertner, Warren Druschky 
 

Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
JoAnne Hansen, Eleanor Fletcher's sister-in-law 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Kathleen McGrane, McGrane's daughter 
Mark A. Baxley, Ruth's son 
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Jeffrey, Sue Smith's grandson 
Doug Moody, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Godson 
Andrew Jones, Steve & Lisa Teczar’s nephew 
Charlotte Roberts, Tina Kennedy’s mother 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 
For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

FALL SCHEDULE  
Sunday Holy Eucharist: 8:00, 
9:00, 10:30 a.m. & 5:30 p.m. 
 
In-Gathering—Awareness of 
Domestic Violence Month—
Lydia’s House 
October 1 - 20 
 
Stewardship Committee  
Sunday, Oct. 20 and Dec. 8 after 
Adult Forum  
 
WOE Movie - Girl Rising 
Sunday, Oct. 20 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Sr. High Car Wash 
Sunday, Oct. 27 at 7:30 a.m. 
 
Memorial Garden 30 Year 
Celebration 
Sunday, Oct. 27 at the 9:00 a.m. 
service 
 
Blood Pressure Screening 
Sunday, Nov. 3 following the 
10:30 a.m. Service 
 
Empty Bowls Soup Dinner 
Sunday, Nov. 3 at 4:30 p.m. 
 
Environmental Stewardship 
Committee Meeting 
Sunday, Nov. 17 at 11:30 a.m.  
 
Missions Committee Meeting 
Sunday, Nov. 17 at 11:45 a.m.  
 
Vestry Meeting 
Monday, Oct 21 and Nov. 18 at 
7:00 p.m. 
 
Women’s Book Club 
Monday, Oct. 28 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Jr. High Leader Meeting 
Monday, Nov. 4 at 6:30 p.m. 

Worship Committee 
Monday, Nov. 4 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Executive Committee Meets 
Monday, Nov. 11 at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Finance Committee Meets 
Monday, Nov. 11at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Caring Ministry Meeting 
Monday, Nov. 11 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Bible Study with Rod 
Tuesday, Oct. 22 and 29 at 9:30 
a.m. 
 
Contemplative Prayer in the 
Chapel 
Tuesday, Oct. 22, Nov. 12, 26 at 
5:30 p.m. 
 
Eucharist at Noon 
Wednesday, Oct. 16, 23, 30 and 
Nov. 6, 13, 20 
 
Fellowship Dinner 
Wednesday, Oct. 16, 23, 30 
 
Food Center Shopping at 
Aldi’s 
Wednesday, Nov. 13 at 5:45 
p.m. 
 
Emmanuel at Laclede 
Wednesday, Nov. 20 at 2:00 
p.m. 
 
Men’s Bible Study at Strat-
ton’s Restaurant 
Thursday, Oct. 17, 24, 31 at 7:00 
a.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministry 
Thursday, Oct. 17, 31 and Nov. 
7, 21 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

E-Waste Recycling at Web-
ster University  
Thursday, Oct. 17, 8 am to 2 pm 
 
MOE Operation Brown Bag 
Thursday, Oct. 24 & Nov. 21 at 
4:45 p.m. 
 
Sr. High Group Leaders 
Meeting 
Thursday, Nov. 7 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Noon Day Operation Brown 
Bag 
Thursday, Nov. 14 at noon 
 
Play Readers 
Friday, Oct. 25 at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Facilities Management  
Committee Meeting 
Saturday, Oct. 26 at 8:30 a.m. 
 
Blood Drive 
Saturday, Oct. 26, 8 am to noon 
 
Fall Clean-up Day 
Saturday, Nov. 16 

 
 
 

Sunday 
Service 
Times: 

 
 

 8:00 a.m. 
9:00 a.m. 

 10:30 a.m. 
 5:30 p.m. 



Emmanuel Episcopal Church 
9 South Bompart Avenue 
Webster Groves, MO 63119 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is October 22 for the issue to be published on October 29. All articles and information 
should be submitted to Sue Baseley (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org) in the parish office (by email, if 

possible). Thank You. 

Child care is available in the nursery (near the Big Bend entrance) from 8:45 a.m. until after the 10:30 a.m. service.  
Fall Service Schedule: 8:00, 9:00, 10:30 a.m. and 5:30 p.m.  

 

 
 

Propers for October 27 
Joel 2:23-32 
Or Sirach 35:12-17  
Or Jeremiah 14:7-10, 19-22 
Psalm 65 or Psalm 84:1-6 
2 Timothy 4:6-8, 16-18  
Luke 18:9-14 

Propers for November 3 
(All Saints’ Observed) 
Daniel 7:1-3, 15-18 
Psalm 149 
Ephesians 1:11-23 
Luke 6:20-31 

Propers for October 20 
Jeremiah 31:27-34 
Or Genesis 32:22-31 
Psalm 119:97-104 or Psalm 121 
2 Timothy 6 3:14 - 4:5  
Luke 18:1-8 

Propers for November 10 
Haggai 1:15b-2:9 
Or  Job 19:23-27a 
Psalm 145:1-5, 18-22 or Psalm 98 or 
Psalm 17:1-9 
 2 Thessalonians 2:1-5, 13-17 
Luke 20:27-38 


